DRAFT

WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

June 5, 2007

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementry School SBDM Council met at 9:00 a.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were:  Tammy Hall, Stephine Flickinger, Judy Carter, Mika Tapia, Chelsea Mansell and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

The May minutes were approved as read.

I. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a.  Good News:    The feedback from our end-of-year Eagle Bash was very                             positive.  Teachers felt it was very successful and we hope to do it again next year.

b. Budget:  Mr. Dale did not sell the music recorders this school year so we moved money from ________ account into the recorder account until he sells them during the 2007-08 school year.

Due to the hard work of several people, our school made a profit on the yearbook sales this year.

We spent more than our allocation on textbooks this year.  

Woodland is going to be needing more furniture in the near future.  Mrs. Morgan explained that she would prefer to purchase this slowly on an “as needed” basis rather than wait until we need to replace a lot all at once.

Our Title I budget has been increased, however, we can no longer pay any staff from this budget that do not work in Title I.  Mr. Thomas salary was previously paid from Title I monies and the council took a vote to see who thought ½ of Mr. Thomas’ salary for the upcoming school year ($14,900) should be paid from Woodland’s PPA funds.  All agreed that we would prefer to keep Mr. Thomas full-time and that we should budget for ½ of his salary.  The other ½ to be paid by CO.

c. Policies:  When there is no substitute available for a kindergarten assistant, the council decided that Cathy Guthrie, our computer lab staff person,  would cover for the day as long as she doesn’t have MAP testing.  If she has MAP testing, we could possibly use Dianne Johnson from the main office.

d. Textbooks:  The social studies textbook adoption order was approved by the council.

e. SBDM Results:  Incoming members:  Judy Carter/Classified, Gayla Routt/Certified, Norma Olivencia/Certified.  Continuing members:  Mika Tapia, Derisa Hindle and Chelsea Mansell.

New Hires:  The council discussed how best to utilize the .5 related arts position.  All agreed that it’s important for the students to have physical activity during this time.  We will also have a 2nd grade teaching position open as well as a special ed teaching position.

ADJOURN – All agreed that the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. and our next scheduled meeting will take place on Tuesday, July 3rd @ 11:00 a.m. at O’Charley’s Restaurant in Elizabethtown.

